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MADRID PROTOCOL CONCERNING THE 
INTERNATIONAL REGISTRATION OF MARKS 

 
WIPO Gazette of International Marks:  Discontinuation of Paper Version 

 
 

1. The WIPO Gazette of International Marks (Gazette), the official publication of the 
Madrid system, is published by the International Bureau once a week.  It contains all relevant 
data concerning new international registrations, renewals, subsequent designations, changes 
and other entries affecting international registrations. 
 
2. The Gazette also contains information of general interest such as declarations and 
notifications made by Contracting Parties under the Madrid Agreement, the Madrid Protocol 
or the Common Regulations regarding particular requirements, the amounts of individual fees 
under Article 8(7) of the Protocol and information on the days on which the International 
Bureau is not scheduled to be open to the public. 
 
3. Currently, the Gazette is made available on paper, online in PDF format (exact replica 
of the paper version) and on DVD. 
 
4. Users are hereby informed that, as of the first issue of the Gazette in 2009, the paper 
version of the Gazette will be discontinued.  That version will be replaced by an electronic 
version that will be made available on the Madrid system website at the following URL:  
http://www.wipo.int/madrid/en/gazette/. 
 
5. The international publication date will be the date on which the electronic version of the 
Gazette is made available on the Madrid system website at that URL.  The prescribed contents 
of the Gazette will remain unchanged, even though its layout might be different.  Remarks, 
declarations made by Contracting Parties, general information and individual fees will be 
viewable under “shortcut” boxes.  “Information Notices” will continue to be published as 
PDF files. 
 
6. The International Bureau nevertheless plans to continue publishing the Gazette as a 
DVD version and on PDF format version online.  The PDF format version will be posted at 
the same URL, namely:  http://www.wipo.int/madrid/en/gazette/. 
 
7. Finally, users are hereby informed that the security preventing any extraction from the 
PDF online version of the WIPO Gazette of International Marks has been removed and that 
copies in PDF format of the older issues of the Gazette back to 1997 are now accessible. 
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